
 

 

 

 

 

 

     

December 30, 2011 

 

 

TRAFFIC & HIGHWAY SAFETY 

Attn: Eileen Rackers, P.E. 

Re: MUTCD Approval 

 

Mr. Kevin Keith, Director 

Missouri Department of Transportation 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 

 

Dear Mr. Keith: 

 

The 2009 Edition of the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) was published 

on December 16, 2009. The adopted changes were effective as of January 15, 2010. 23 CFR 

provides the States with a 2-year period from the effective date to adopt the MUTCD. By 

January 15, 2012, States are required to adopt the National Manual or have a State 

MUTCD/supplement that is in substantial conformance with the National Manual. The role of 

Division Offices is to review and approve Missouri MUTCD or supplement for assurance that is 

in substantial conformance with the National MUTCD as prescribe by 23CFR 655.603(b).   

 

We have completed our review of the Missouri version of the Manual of Uniform Traffic 

Control Device (MUTCD).  Based upon this review and subsequent communications with 

MoDOT’s Traffic & Highway Safety Division, we have concluded that Missouri’s version of the 

MUTCD is in substantial compliance with the National MUTCD.   

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or Marc Thornsberry at (573) 636-7104.  

 

        Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

        Edgardo Cordero P.E. 

Assistant Division Administrator 

 

 

 

cc:  Don Hillis, MoDOT 

 

 

Missouri Division 

 

3220 W. Edgewood, Suite H 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65109 

(573) 636-7104 
Fax (573) 636-9283 

Missouri.FHWA@fhwa.dot.gov 
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